
OSURA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Cascade Hall Conference Room  

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2011
*Present:  John Block, David Chilicote, Carroll DeKock, Caitlin Flynn, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger  Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Mary Ann Roberts, Kate Sanders, Tom Savage, Terri Tower (presiding)

*Absent: Gideon Alegado, Sue Borden
Welcome and Introductions – Board members introduced themselves to Special Guest – Steve Clark, Vice President of University Relations and Marketing.  Terri summarized the mission of OSURA for Steve, emphasizing service to OSU and links to programs and services.  Steve shared his perspectives of OSU from past associations and his first few months as VP.  More than promotion, he said, we need to make visible how we engage with people and partners in the community, state, nation and the world.  He is telling the stories of OSU so that students will come, and people will support programs that link to them.  He’s been inspired, since arriving, to communicate the authenticity of important OSU contributions to the state and beyond.  Priorities are related to five important outcomes.  One is to bring partners in the state of Oregon together.  Enhancing OSU’s presence in Portland is also a goal. We need to bridge the last 10 miles from I-5 to OSU. The economy, public health, and public education are others.  OSU needs to be integral to these results.  What can OSURA do to help?  One way, he noted, is “Truth Testing” every several months, to check the reality of actions, and make him continually aware of what needs to be addressed.  The integrated marketing plan will be re-created in the next few months, and OSURA could have input to this process Katelyn added that OSURA has never been recognized as a resource to OSU, so Steve’s requests are “right on.”  
Minutes –John Block moved we accept the minutes as distributed. Tom Savage seconded the motion.  
   
    Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s  Report – Carroll presented the financial activity of OSURA in the past month.  
OLD BUSINESS
(1) Fall Kick-Off Review/ Golf and Games (9/13/11) – Carol has given a final written report to Terri.  Attendance was up (grand total was 65), but registration, especially for those arriving just for dinner, was a bit confusing given the timing of various activities.  The registration form also needs to be revised relative to golf participants.  Snacks for the gamers also got confused with items ordered for dinner.  Several commented that the entire day got too long.  There were many “welcomes” and “thank-yous,” and people took a long time picking raffle prizes. Also, we may not need two speakers. However, Sean Arey, Trysting Tree General Manager and Head Golf Pro, gives good information concerning the role of golf at OSU.  He also gave a good golf lesson prior to the golf tournament.  Next year the plan is to have fewer prizes, and encourage people to look over the prizes ahead of time.  The prizes need to be appealing both to those with golfing interests and those not as interested in golf. They should also be appropriate to the effort required to win them. Sept. 11, 2012 is being held for next year’s fall kick-off.  
(2) University Day Review (9/22/11) – Jim judged that OSURA’s presence is important, but there was not much action, and connections with pre-retirees were minimal. Should we continue a display there?  We might share some of our work to inform younger faculty and staff rather than view this event as a recruitment opportunity.  Brochures are good pieces to use to inform, as is the Display Board.  Contacts at the retirees’ lunch were good.  
(3) Proposed Budget 2011-12 – Terri distributed a budget worksheet, incorporating the ideas expressed at our August planning meeting.  Input was requested from board members.  Carroll suggested that perhaps we should put more money in scholarships, given the state of the economy.  This puts emphasis on current spending rather than building an endowment at this time.  The applicant pool helps to dictate the number and size of the scholarships appropriate to be given.  The committee has the flexibility to divide amounts as appropriate. They can also come back to the board to request additional funds.  John suggested that, in advertising, we might raise the amounts given, e.g. a range of  $750 - $1,500.  This might also influence the number and quality of applicants.  Susan Poole moved to increase the amount for scholarships to $6,000. Tom Savage seconded the motion, and the motion carried.  Susan also recommended we use $750-$1,500 for scholarship awards in our ads.  

In the proposed budget Terri shifted state fund amounts to categories related to University Events work in support of OSURA, based on our August discussion.  Our basic arrangement with U.E. includes some activities for OSURA but omits others that we might contract and pay for.  Examples include special events, special speaker programs or lecture series, survey activities, etc.  This line item of $2,000 will be noted in the OSU-XURA column of the budget as “Goods and Services: University Events.”  John moved we adopt the distributed budget as amended. It was seconded by Tom McClintock.  The Motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS   
· Membership - Tom McClintock reported that the committee hasn’t met.  Caitlyn will send out any changes in membership.
· Communications/Newsletter – Erin asked what we want to see in the Newsletter. Features now include scholarship winners, the spring clean-up event, Fall Golf and Games Kick-off plus donators of prizes, annual meeting, bios for 3 new board members, trivia questions, a call for volunteer activities in winter, and volunteer award winners.  Send items to Erin by Oct. 21st for November publication.
· Member Services – Carroll talked with Gordon, and they are trying to put a program together for early December, perhaps either Estate planning or nutrition.  Estate planned seems timely, especially now.  Others may happen later. The Health Fair is coming up, plus Medicare update.  Oct. 13th is the Open Enrollments Benefits Fair.  Carroll will push for a nutrition-related program in the near future. This fits with the University theme on wellness, and general interest.
· Program – Helen’s committee is ready with a tour of Linus Pauling, perhaps in October.  At the open house, the tours will be self-guided (Steve Lawson).  The committee met and laid out plans for the year:  Oct. - Linus Pauling Building tour; Nov. - King Estates or several wineries closer to Corvallis (several are connected to OSU and this could be checked out.); January - gymnastics; Feb. 7 or 16th     -Women’s Basket Ball; March - OSU Theater, “The Sugar Wife”; April - Evergreen Space Museum; May - several ideas are being considered; August – “Bard in the Quad.”  Helen is attempting to work with member services on programs, but it was noted that each committee may work better independently.  
· Golf – Carol noted that the registration process was excellent this year in terms of timing.
· Scholarship – This was covered by John earlier in our discussion.
· Volunteer ​ - Terri thanked Board members for signing up for “Flu” & “Career” volunteer events
· Staff Report –Caitlin noted that e-mail will be used to update addresses for the Directory. 
NEW BUSINESS
(1) PERS member information, judicial ruling – Terri referenced the letter citing right of public access to PERS retirement salary information, and referred us to the OPRI web-site for further explanation.
(2) Ten-Year Review – Terri referred these items to the Nov. agenda, noting that the 10-year mark is a good time for reviewing ourselves. (Clarify organizational status; Formal and informal connections; Mission and purpose; Funding sources; Major objective (e.g. scholarships, speakers, programs)

(3) Connecting with other organizations – Susan Poole noted that the foundation is seeking stronger links to retirees, perhaps through our Newsletter. One example would be sending a member notification of Julie Schwartz, OSUAA, doing classes without quizzes. Collaborating with OSU Alumni Association is consistent with Steve Clark’s goals.  We might feature Anne McAlpin, OSU Alum and author, or some other Alum in our programs. There are many opportunities for joint/shared programs.
Because of a full agenda for November, our next “guest” invitation will be moved to our December meeting.  This could be a representative from ALL or the OSU Alumni Association. 

AUGUST PLANNING MEETING: FOR  FURTHER DISCUSSION

Guests for Monthly Meetings; Scholarship Fund Raising; Survey of Membership – documentation of contributions; New OSU speaker program, funding for major speaker; Powered by Orange: Healthy Living [Healthy Aging]; 10-Year Anniversary Event(s); Cost Savings Measures – on-line and/or printed publication, subsidies for events and programs; (U.E. staff noted  privacy concern with the “openness” of on-line directories, etc.) 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:05 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Gerry Olson, OSURA Secretary
Item distributed for the meeting: 
      Budget Draft, FY 12
Meeting Schedule:  2011-12

    2011:  Fri. Nov. 4; Fri. Dec. 2;  
2012:   Fri. Jan. 6; Fri. Feb. 3; Fri. March 2; Fri. Apr. 6; Fri. May 4; Fri June 1

           Annual Meeting will be Wed. May 9 or Wed. May 16 

